June 1, 2007

Mr. Jordan D. Washington

1005 17th St. NE Apt. #1

Washington, DC 20002

Dear Mr. Jordan,

As we discussed today, I regretfully have had to withdraw my support for your application for a permit to use Sherwood Recreation Center for your annual Mothers and Fathers Day event.

While we admire your volunteer spirit and long time dedication to the Sherwood Recreation Center community, our decision has been made necessary because of the requirements this event has created in the past for a heavy police presence. Because of the current pressures on police resources, resulting from a recent wave of public violence and robberies, we are discouraging large gatherings in the Ward 6 communities that may contribute to these pressures. 

We regret any disappointment this may create for the many people who were planning to attend the June 17, 2007 event at the Sherwood Recreation Center.  Please convey our hope that they will understand our efforts to ensure the well being and safety of residents in the Sherwood neighborhood and in the other Ward 6 communities.

Tommy Wells,

Ward 6 Councilmember

Cc:  Loretta Jones, DPR Permits Office

        Evelyn Lightfoot, Ward 6 DPR Manager

